
 

 
 
 
 
27 June 2014 
            
Newsletter No 36 

 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 

Thought for the Week 
 

“Do not neglect to do good and to share what you have for sacrifices are pleasing to God.” 
Hebrews 13:16 

 
Annual Dance Festival 

Our Annual Dance Festival will be taking place on Thursday 3 July and Friday 4 July 2014. Tickets 
will be available on Tuesday 1 July 2014 for parents/carers of children taking part. From Wednesday 
2 July 2014 onwards tickets will be available to other parents/carers who would like to attend.  All 
children in school will have the opportunity to watch the performance during the school day therefore 
we are asking that children do not attend the evening performances. In doing this we are giving 
more parents/carers the opportunity to see the evening performances.  Could you please co-operate 
with us in insisting that tickets are restricted to 4 per family so all families have a chance to see the 
performance.  Tickets will be sold on a first come first served basis and cannot be reserved. 
 
Changes to Parents Evening 
Unfortunately Mr Smith is off ill therefore Mrs Packer will be doing parents evening for 6S. Appointment letters 
will be sent out for 6S at a later date. Parents Evening for 2S (Miss Swords Class) will take place on Monday 
7 July 2014.   For the rest of the school parents evening will be held on Tuesday 8 July 2014. Letters have 
already been sent out and you will receive your appointment time by Friday 4 July 2014. 
 
Dates for your diary 
Date Event Venue  Time  

11 July 2014 Year 6 Leaver‟s Party School Hall 5:00pm – 7:00pm 

14 July 2014 Year 6 Leaver‟s Service School Hall 6:00pm 

14 July 2014 Church Service St Mary‟s Church 10:30am 

 
Parking Issues 
It has been brought to the school‟s attention, by local residents that parents are parking inconsiderately on 
Trinity Way. Residents were particularly concerned that unauthorised cars were being parked on double 
yellow lines and in private allocated parking bays.  The school politely asks that parents refrain from parking 
on the private road and park elsewhere. 
 
Celebration Assembly 
The following children will receive certificates for good work and behaviour in the Celebration Assembly on 
Monday 30 June 2014. All Parents/Carers are welcome to attend and stay for coffee afterwards. If 
Parents/Carers do attend could I please ask them to stay until Celebration Assembly finishes. This 
demonstrates to all the children that the entire celebration assembly is valued by Parents/ Carers. Thank you 
for your support. 
 
 
 
 

http://www.google.co.uk/imgres?q=ofsted+outstanding&um=1&hl=en&safe=active&sa=N&rls=com.microsoft:en-gb:IE-SearchBox&rlz=1I7ADFA_en&biw=1024&bih=571&tbm=isch&tbnid=gp1nYQGKbV-IKM:&imgrefurl=http://frogphilp.com/blog/?p=538&imgurl=http://frogphilp.com/blog/wp-content/uploads/ofsted-logo-2.gif&w=564&h=384&ei=4cBIUP7aFoOm0QWK6YCYAQ&zoom=1&iact=hc&vpx=211&vpy=2&dur=3454&hovh=185&hovw=272&tx=140&ty=93&sig=106441611285777759911&page=1&tbnh=109&tbnw=160&start=0&ndsp=17&ved=1t:429,r:1,s:0,i:76


 
 
 
 

   Kiaragh Callan-Blake    
Nursery 

For making good progress in 
all areas 

Abdullah Ahmad    RW 
For super progress in his reading 

Rimshah Hanif  RB 
For fantastic writing for our science 

investigation 

Whole Class   1C 
For fantastic behaviour on our 

trip to the Black Country 
Museum 

Zane James   1/2L 
For working hard to improve his 

attitude and presentation 

     Brianna Anderson    2S 
For working hard to improve her 

behaviour and her work in all areas 

Humza Khan   3B 
For working hard all year 

Aimee Caulkin   3/4SS 
For working consistently hard in 

Science all year 

  Tatenda Machiridza    4J 
For showing determination and 
persevering to use the column 

method in Mathematics  

Muhammed Al-Sahid   5W 
For joining in class discussions 

and offering good answers 

 Anika Sowan   5/6B 
For always working to the best of 

her ability 

 Alicia Brown   6S 
For excellent work in Maths and 

actively contributing to all lessons 

 
Kind and Thoughtful Person 
The following children will receive the „Kind and Thoughtful‟ certificate and care of a cuddly dog.  The award 
will be presented in Celebration Assembly on Monday 30 June 2014. The lucky children will also have fruit 
and milk with Mrs Packer in her office. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Weekly Certificates 
Lining Up 2S 

Spick and Span RW 

Movement Bird 1C & 3/4SS 

Attendance RB 

Dinnertime Yummy Bear goes to  1/2L  Runners up 4J 

 
Attendance and Punctuality 
Please support us in continuing to improve our attendance and punctuality by encouraging your children to 
come to school and be on time every day. 
 
Term Dates 

End of Term 

Children break up on 
Friday 18 July 2014 

and return to school on 
Wednesday 3 September 2014 

 
Have a lovely weekend. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Mrs Ava Sturridge-Packer CBE 
Executive Head Teacher  
National Leader of Education 

KS1 KS2 
Las Ali 

For giving up his „1st‟ sticker to a 
child who had lost theirs 

Demario Brown 
For showing kindness and 

supporting another child with their 
worries and concerns 


